Stokenchurch Patient Participation Group
Stokenchurch Medical Centre
Meeting Thursday May 10th 2018

Present: Richard Rivett (Chairman), Stan Ramsey, Martin Elliott (Practice Manager), Camilla Baker, Chris Parkinson, Ann Carter, Jenny Powis, John Betts, Ann Sherman, Ann Spalton, Jenny Davis
Apologies:  Lacey Anning, 
Richard welcomed everybody and in particular Ann Spalton as a new member.
The Minutes of the meeting on February 22nd were approved. On Martin’s suggestion it was decided that in future the statement - Please note that all discussions at these meetings will be treated as confidential – be deleted.
Matters arising:  Richard was saddened to announce that Mike Jones, a founder member & keen supporter of the PPG, had passed away.
Ann Sherman said that she was still interested in having a meeting with Sarah Shepherd regarding a Facebook page for the group.  Camilla was concerned about this happening and a vote was taken.  The majority were against Facebook but Richard said that this should not be dismissed totally until Ann & Sarah had looked into the matter further
Practice Manager’s Report
Since the last meeting the Chiltern CCG has amalgamated with Aylesbury CCG and are now Buckinghamshire CCG.
The Bucks Federation of Doctors has taken over Out of Hours and Minor Injuries & Illness Unit as part of a drive for more accountability and locally delivered services
The Practice lost Dr Fiona Galton-Fenzi last July as she decided to move onto pastures new.  The Practice failed to recruit a new Partner for eight months, but in the interim recruited Dr Anu Weerasinghe, from London, as a Retained GP. Dr Galton-Fenzi has now been replaced by Dr Nikki Williams who has relocated from Southampton.  Dr Oliver Large has reduced his work with us from two days to one, whilst he concentrates on a Digital Health Project, which will benefit the patients of Stokenchurch.  Once again the Practice has a stable work-force, with support from a local band of Locums when needed.
Although the Practice is still busy looking to be proactive, it is one of the top performing surgeries in the Chiltern CCG for the Primary Care Development Scheme which focuses on life changing illnesses such as Diabetes, COPD, Heart Disease, Mental Health, Dementia, EOL and care planning.
Over the next few years Bucks CCG will move to an integrated Care Scheme which will involve not only the NHS, but partner agencies such as County and Local Councils, ambulance and hospital services, in attempting to proactively manage our ever ageing population with a one-stop shop mentality as opposed to shuffling between home, hospital and care homes in what sometimes must feel like a vicious circle for some patients and relatives.
With regards to the General Data Protection Regulations there is no need for concern, as everything will continue as normal.  
Paramedic, Bruce Petty, will be present when the Practice is short of doctors and will deal with home visits and minor illnesses.
A doctor visits the Care Home one afternoon a week to attend to the bed bound & those unable to come to the surgery
Carers Support Group report:  Richard emailed/gave a copy of Jenny’s report to everyone & Jenny enlarged on all of the relevant points. She pointed out that this was the 6th year since the group was founded and was now well established. 
Clinical Commissioning Group
John Betts attended the Medicine Management seminar at The Holiday Inn, Cressex on 27th April.  The meeting was well attended.  The main topic was about prescriptions – the over ordering, wasted prescriptions & lack of reviewing prescriptions.  Various suggestions were raised on how to inform patients on only ordering what they need & not wasting items.  It was a useful meeting & Richard thanked John for attending.
Richard & Stan attended the CCG meeting at The Claire Foundation. The theme was a presentation by LEAP with the aim of getting people “moving” – doing various amounts of exercise to keep healthy. Representatives will come & talk to groups and will lead an activity group if enough people are involved.
The Healthwatch Bucks survey of PPGs showed that several Medical Centres do not have PPGs.
Richard and John attended the CCG meeting at Lane End on Integrated Care but unfortunately the meeting degenerated into a discussion on Lane End Surgery.
Richard encouraged everyone to attend a CCG Meeting as they are very informative.
Data Protection & Security
Martin said that security at the surgery was with the NHS via N3 Connection and he and Sarah Shepherd were happy with the system.
Richard will email all patients on the PPG list to make them aware of Data Protection.
Any Other Business: 
Richard discussed a Newsletter and showed an example of the one issued by The Simpson Centre, Beaconsfield. It is a lot of work but can be very informative.  The doctors are happy to go ahead and will fund it.
Richard asked everyone to look at the SPPG Information Leaflet so that this can be approved by the November meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Stan raised the question of “Localities” but Martin stated that this has not been finally settled.
Richard thanked everyone for coming & the meeting closed at 9.20pm
Dates of the next Meetings:  9th August, 8th November and AGM 29th November 2018
